
 

 

 

24th May 2021 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Pupils, 

As you are aware, the majority of Year 11 pupils will complete the assessment process on Friday 28th May. We would like to 

thank pupils for the efforts they have gone to with their work over the last 18 months of disruption. It has been a challenging 

time, one which will stick in the memory for lots of reasons, but for us it has been the resilience that has been shown by all 

pupils to study and complete assessments to take them on to their next steps in their education. On Friday 28th May we will 

finish the day with a ‘leaver’s assembly’ and then an opportunity for ‘shirt signing’. Pupils will leave school via the main 

entrance at approximately 2.30pm.  

After half term Year 11 pupils are only expected to come in to school at specific times if they are required to complete any 

assessments missed. Students will be notified by their teachers or the exams team if they are required to come into school. 

Following the completion of assessment Year 11 pupils are expected to complete further studies at home up until the end of 

June as a minimum. We have provided access to a number of resources linked to either preparation for post-16 study or for 

future careers. These are all on the school website and you can find them here:  

http://www.telfordparkschool.co.uk/home-learning/preparing-for-post-16-study  

The resources include: 

- Booklets specific to the courses students will be studying post-16 

- Videos to help to prepare you for life at sixth form or college 

- Virtual work experience links 

- My Choices Transition Resources 

- Preparing for Your Future Online Course 

 

Should you have any issues accessing the resources, please contact us and let us know so we can assist. 

We have a number of occasions on which we will see pupils in the future, these include the prom on 2nd July and then GCSE 

results day, which is on Thursday 12th August. We will write to you with the details of this nearer the time. We also hold a 

certificate presentation and celebration evening in the Autumn term. This is when the official GCSE certificates are given out 

as well as awards for pupils who have been recognised as making outstanding progress in their GCSEs. 

Congratulations once again to Year 11 pupils on all they have achieved and a special thank you to parents and carers for your 

ongoing support. 

Yours faithfully 

                 
Mrs H Rigby                 Mr P Goodwin 
Headteacher                 Deputy Headteacher 
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